
May 9, 2016 

 

The Rich Township Board met at the Township Hall. The meeting was called to order by 

Supervisor Henne at 7:02 pm. All present recited the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Members Present: Curell, Henne, Mohr, Running.  Members Absent: Mathews. 

Visitors: Paul Smith, Steve Nihranz, Jack Knowlton, Arlene Sullivan. 

Motion by Curell, supported by Henne to waive the reading of the April minutes and accept 

them into record as written.  MOTION CARRIED. 

Motion by Mohr, supported by Henne to accept into record the Treasurers Report as 

presented. MOTION CARRIED. 

 Motion by Curell, supported by Running to pay the monthly bills as follows: from the 

General Fund, $1313.17 with checks numbered 12389 through 12396, from the Cemetery Fund, 

$1430.00 with check number 1054, and from the Mosquito Account $15,500.00 with check 

number 1048. MOTION CARRIED. 

Motion by Mohr, supported by Curell to accept the bid from Window Decor & More for 

the purchase of new curtains for the township hall. MOTION CARRIED. 

Motion by Henne, supported by Curell to adopt the draft of Zoning Ordinance 300 as 

recommended by the Planning Commission. MOTION CARRIED. 

Motion by Curell, supported by Henne to approve the schedule of fees presented by Right 

Touch Landscaping for the setting and sealing of vaults, and for the setting up of tent, chairs, and 

grass as requested by families through a funeral home. MOTION CARRIED. 

Supervisor Henne gave a report on various blight issues at locations on Elmwood, Dodds, 

Silverwood, Barnes, and Kelch Roads.  

There were 2 zoning permits issued since the last meeting:  

Bill Traubenkraut  2025 Murphy Lake Rd for a house addition and attached garage 

Eileen Purdy  193 E Barnes Rd for a house addition. 

Correspondence was received including a letter from the drain commissioner and a letter 

from Dayton Township about their new Master Plan. 

During public comment time, a resident stated that he received his property assessment 

too late to be able to appeal to the Board of Review. Henne instructed him to contact the 

assessor. There was also some discussion about farm fields being worked right out to the edge of 

the road. 

Motion by Mohr, supported by Curell to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 7:45 pm. 

 

 

 

 

_____________________________   ________________________ 
 Pamela Running, Clerk     Paul Henne, Supervisor 

 
 


